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AFC Sends Fourth Team of Firefighters
to Battle Wildfires in Texas

As wildfires continue to rage in West Texas, five additional wildland firefighters from the Alabama Forestry Commission (AFC) are being dispatched to assist the Texas Forest Service. Departing on Thursday, March 27th, they are replacing another team of returning firefighters.
Operating heavy wildland fire suppression units, the Alabama firefighters will be involved in initial fire attack during their 16-day assignment. They are experienced firefighters, having passed the strictest training and physical fitness requirements. Most have fought western fires in recent years, including details in Idaho, Oklahoma, Oregon, and Texas.

These AFC firefighters are joining crews from several other states under the terms of the Southern Fire Compact. This mutual aid agreement between the southern states provides firefighting assistance to each other in case of severe wildfire conditions, and is activated at the request of each state’s State Forester.
Strong gusty winds and extremely low relative humidity continue to create very dry conditions on the surface, resulting in critical fire weather conditions across most of West Texas and the Panhandle. Since the first of the year, a total of 5,469 wildfires have consumed 916,621 acres in the state. Although 488 structures have been destroyed, another 9,938 have been saved.







###

Note to Editor: Print quality photos from Texas may be downloaded from the following website. (If used, please credit the Alabama Forestry Commission.) http://www.forestry.alabama.gov/texas_crew_photos.htm  
For more information, contact: 

	Mark Sullivan
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